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"And there shall be a portion that you shall set apart, with a sanctuary in the middle of it." Ezekiel 48.8

The Phoebe 
Needles Center

THE CENTER FOR 
LIFELONG LEARNING

February 12th

“It Only Takes One”
with Mrs. Jane Warren

March 12th

“Genetically Modified Babies 
= Frankenbabies?”
with Dr. Jinnie Garrett

April 9th

“The Phoebe Needles Mountain Band”
with Alan Messenger and Friends

May 14th

“God & Science”
with Dr. Carolyn Thomas

The programs begin at 10:00 a.m. followed by a 
lunch at noon. To register, please call the Center 
by Friday at noon the week before the program.

The Active Seniors Class
This is a light exercise class for seniors who would like to work 
on developing strength, mobility, and flexibility at their own 
pace. Participants will be able to use a chair during their exer-
cises as well as have the option of opting out of any exercise 
they may not feel comfortable participating in. Classes will be 
Monday & 
Wednesday 
mornings 
from 10:00 
a.m. - 10:45 
a.m. Call the 
Center for 
more infor-
mation at 
(540)-483-
1518.

NEW PROGRAMS FOR 2019

Music in the Mountains 
@ Phoebe Needles

The Ferrum College Collegiates 
and Concert Choir will be 
performing a benefit concert at 
Phoebe Needles. There is no 
charge for the program, and 
all donations go to the summer 
camp fund. Join us on February 
23rd, 2019 from 7 p.m. to 8 
p.m. for music, fellowship, and 
refreshments.

Senior Adventure 
@ Day Camp

Are you looking for an excit-
ing and relaxing opportunity 
this summer? We have sched-
uled a three-day camp that 
will include a variety of camp 
activities, such as the challenge 
rope courses in addition to 
special programs for adults. All 
activities are optional, so you 
may also take the time to read, 
relax, and nap! Camp is from 
June 4th to 6th and tuition is 
$120.

New Staff

The Phoebe Needles Center would like to welcome 
David Rezendes as our new caretaker and ground-
skeeper! Thank you to Mike Williams who served 
in the position for six years. We wish him well in 

his new endeavors.



GIFTS-IN-KIND
Alan Messenger
David Cannaday
James Guilliams
Marvin Harlow
Ray Holland
Gene Parker
Dr. Melvin Macklin
Florella Johnson
Dr. Chris Mayer
Dr. Holt Merchant
Ken Miller
Dr. Delia Heck
Ryan Klopf
Charlotte Hubbard
Tim Tatum
Liza Field
Dr. Wornie Reed
The Rev. Michael Bentley
After Jack
Jim Bier
Charlie Brouwer
Carl & Debra Durant
Timothy Durham
Susan Hudson
Charlie Perry
Bob Pohlad
Paul Rogers
Suzanne Ross
Roanoke College
Danny Custer
Juanita Custer
Martha Perry
Karen Smith-Moretz
Gary Holden
PNC Board of Directors
Alex Bentley
Nell Fredericksen
Roanoke Wildlife Rescue
Larry Sigmon
Martha Spencer
Suzanne Ross

Mike Adams
Sara Airheart
Dr. Francis & Laquita Amos
Gary & Carol Ann Amos
The Rev. Gene & Suzan Anderson
Dr. Michael & The Rev. Sue Bentley
Jim Bier
Ann Bird
Guy Buford
Robert & Sharon Bushnell
Tim & Donna Chapin
The Rev. Deacon Katharine Chase
Curtis & Brenda Church
Clif & Chris Collins
Harvey Cook
Carl & Faye Dudley
Dr. Carl & Mrs. Debra Durant
Larry & Wanda Fischbach
Patricia Flora
Foundation for Roanoke Valley
Penny Gooch
Bruce & Judith Hagadorn
Dr. Al & Carol Hagy
Clifford & Susan Hapgood
The Rev. John & Dr. Delia Heck
Gordon Hughes
Linda Isley
John & Kathleen Jackson
The Rev. Ronald & Johnnie Johnson
The Rev. Dr. Richard & Christine Jones
Spurgeon & Cecil Keith
Billy & Shirley Kingery
Richard & Marian Kuhlbars
Judith Lallmang
The Rev. Dr. John & Elizabeth Lane
Bradley Laycock, Jr.
Michael & Dena Lee
The Rt. Rev. Heath Light

Lloyd & Elizabeth Lipscombe, III
Heather Luckay
Robert & Cathy Montgomery
Lillian Moore
Louise Moore
The Rev. Tom & Shirley Mustard
Wallace & Julia Noll
Carroll & Patrisia Owens, Jr.
Jane Sowder Palmer
Frank Pendleton
John & Maureen Perry
Charles Perry & Lucy Ricardo
Martha Perry
Henry Porter, Jr.
Beth Powell
Brenda Raine
Edwin David Robertson
Richard & Susan Scott
Marian Serge
Karen Smith-Moretz

J.H. Smithey
Leland & Judith Southard
TD Ameritrad Clearing
Mary Lou Temple
Ann Vest
Phillip & Cynthia Wallace
The Rev. Janet Watrous
Ann Watson
Anna Bowe Wells
Joan Whitney
John Whittle
Pamela Wiegandt
E.M. & Tracy Wilkinson
Emma Willis

2018 BISHOP LIGHT FUND CONTRIBUTORS

The Bishop Light Fund has generated nearly $200,000 in donations for the Center since its beginning.  
Your contribution to this annual fund helps sustain the work of the Center for future generations!  If we have 

missed listing any donors, please notify the Center so we can correct our records.

THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT!!!



FRIENDS OF PHOEBE NEEDLES -- 2018 DONORS
If you have contributed and do not see your name, or if it is listed incorrectly, please let us know.  Corrections will be made 

in the next newsletter.  It is very important to us to have our records correct.  Please call Arlet Greer with corrections 
at 800-848-1677 or 540-483-1518.  THANK YOU to all who have contributed to the Center in 2017;

your gifts are important to the ongoing ministry of the Phoebe Needles Center.

Mike Adams
Avis Aheron
Gary & Carol Ann Amos
Bennie & Sherry Angell
Alvan & Cecillia Aron
Jennifer Bartlett
Charles Beckwith
Kenneth Bowman
Kevin & Celena Bowman
Nancy Bradley
Frank & Pam Brown
Martha Brown
Guy Buford
Robert & Sharon Bushnell
Samuel & Helen Campbell
The Rev. Deacon Katharine Chase
Arlene Cheeseman
The Rev. Richard & Christine Jones
Melvin & Vicki Clark, Jr.
Harry Coates, Jr.
Clif & Chris Collins
Jeremiah & Ashlee Cook
Robert & Mimi Copenhaver
Barry Cox
Margaret Louise Craft
James & Kathleen Nolan Cromwell
Pete & Beth Crow
Madison & Julie Crum, Jr.
Danny & Juanita Custer
Rob & Sherry Daniels
Claiborne Dvis
Gregory & Carol Davis
James & Janet Davis
Jeff & Scarlett Deering

Billy & Shelby Dehart
Ramon & Rachel DelCampo
Jefffrey & Laura Dick
Bonny Dillon
Carl & Faye Dudley
Dr. Carl & Mrs. Debra Durant
Thomas & Evelyn Edwards
Mary Jane Elkins
John & Gay Eure
Carol Ferguson
Larry & Wanda Fischbach
Loleine Fisher
Nancy Ford
Nancy Garner
Ed & Arlet Greer
Kosson & Elizabeth Gregory
Katherine Grimes
Bruce & Judith Hagadorn
Al & Carol Hagy
P.D. & Mittie Hambrick
Paul & Sallie Hansen
Clifford & Susan Hapgood
Bayard & Rebecca Harris
Joanne Hawley
Rollin & Mary Hawley
David & Ann Heck
The Rev. John & Dr. Delia Heck
Bob & Ruth Hedrick
William & Mary Helm, Jr.
Kent & Susan Henry
Gene Herrick
Roberta Hylton
Linda Isley
Christy Izard
John & Kathleen Jackson
Anne Jamison
Shields & Ginny Jarrett
Richard Ceico & Anne Jellison
Una Jeremiah

Rebecca King
Billy & Shirley Kingery
John & Sondra Kirsch
Nellie Kritter
Richard & Marian Kuhlbars
Randy & Fatena Love
Heather Luckay
Judith Lynch
Warwick & Pamela Marshall, III
Sharon Massie
Max & Dorry McCorkle
Don & Loretta McLaughlin
Roy & Kelley Mentkow
Henry & Lynda Messenger
Tonya Miles
Robert Miller
Grayson Miller, Jr.
James Monroe, Jr.
Patrick & Kay Morgan
Cecil & Polly Moynihan
Eugene & Jewell Mulholland
Ed & Janice Murray
Lynn & Sandra Myers
June Nance
Dave & Pat Newcombe
Mr. Stephen & The Very Rev. Shelby Owen
Charles & Rosemarie Payne
Gaynelle Pearson
Hazel Pendleton
Charles Perry & Lucy Ricardo
John & Maureen Perry



Martha Perry
Henry Porter, Jr.
The Rt. Rev Neff & Dorothy Powell
Ralph Quackenbush
Florence Quinn
Brenda Raine
Daniel Riddick
Steven & Margaret Riethmiller
Charlie & Marsha Robertson
Edwin David Robertson
Peter & Donna Robertson
Denny & Fair Robey
Paul & Marilyn Rodgers
Jennifer Ross
Dr. Lee & Mary Lou Shaffer
Philip Sheridan
Johnny & Beth Shively
Nancy Shively
Paul & Shannon Simms
Samantha Simms
Carl & Linda Simpson
Catherine Simpson
Tom & Dolores Skelly
Mary Slough
Claudia Slue
Geraldine Smith

ORGANIZATIONS & CHURCHES
Trinity Ecumenical Church
Foundation for Roanoke Valley
Thurman Foundation For Children
PayPal Giving Fund
St. Peter’s Episcopal Church, Callaway
Ferrum Lions Club
Episcopal Diocese of SWVA
The Charles Delmar Foundation
Charitable Lead Trust
The GE Foundation
PNC Institutional Asset Management
Duncan, Deborah Amos
Great Live Oak, LLC
Round Robin Bridge Club
Christ Episcopal Church, Martinsville
St. James’ Episcopal Church, Roanoke
Boones Mill Garden Club
The Virginia Fund
Christ Episcopal Church, Martinsville

Sandra Pearson Smith
Karen Smith-Moretz
J.H. Smithey
Buzz & Brenda Sosnoski
Leland & Judith Southard
Matthew & Emily Stansberry
Frances Stebbins
Jane Stogner
Dr. Bob & Susan Strong
Jennifer Stump
Tommy & Kathy Stump
Nelson & Martha Teague
Mary Lou Temple
James & Ellen Tolton
Carolyn Turner
Ann Vest
Dr. & Mrs. George Wall
Phillip & Cynthia Wallace
Jean Waltrip
The Rev. Janet Watrous
Ann Watson
Anna Bowe Wells
Dr. Paul Fletcher White
Emily Whitehurst
Joan Whitney
John Whittle
Pamela Wiegandt
E.M. & Tracy Wilkinson
James & Victoria Williams
Emma Willis
Dr. R.W. & Lois Woodhouse, IV



All Around Camp
June 10th  – 14th

Rising 1st – 4th Graders
Tuition is $90

Art Day Camp II
July 1st – 5th

Rising 1st – 4th Graders
Tuition is $90

Swim Day Camp II
July 8th - 12th

Rising 1st - 4th Graders
Tuition is $90

DAY CAMP 2019

COMING UP IN 2019...

Camper & staff busy building a new porch at Outreach Camp.

Art Day Camp I
June 17th – 21st

Rising 1st – 4th Graders
Tuition is $90

Swim Day Camp I
June 24th – 28th

Rising 1st – 4th Graders
Tuition is $90
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RESIDENTIAL CAMP 
2019

Middler Camp
June 9th - 15th

Rising 7th - 8th Graders

Senior Camp
June 16th - 22nd

Rising 9th - 12th Graders

Drama Camp 
June 23rd - 28th

Rising 5th - 8th Graders

Outdoor Expedition Camp
June 23rd - 28th

Minimum age 13

First Year Camp
June 30th – July 6th

Rising 5th - 6th Graders

Rock Climbing Camp
July  7th  - 13th

Minimum age 13

Art Camp
July 14th – 20th  

Rising 7th - 12th Graders

Nature Camp
July 14th - 20th

Rising 7th - 12th Graders

Outreach Camp
July 21st  - 27th

Rising 7th - 12th Graders

Tuition is $225/session. 
financial scholarship are 

available.  To sign up for camp, 
please check out our website 
at: www.PhoebeNeedles.org



Experience the beauty and serenity of the Blue Ridge Mountains today!
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732 Turners Creek Road
Callaway, Virginia  24067-5814
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Consider giving beyond 
your life through a bequest 

to the Phoebe Needles 
Center in your will.

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Class of 2019
The Rev. Ron Johnson

Dr. Robert Strong, President
Mr. Bob Miller

Class of 2020
Mr. Matt Perry

Col. Rob Wiltshire

Class of 2021
Mr. Carl Dudley, Treasurer

Mr. Dave Newcombe, Secretary
Ms. Marian Serge

The Rt. Rev. Mark A. Bourlakas, Chair
The Rev. John H. Heck, Executive Director 

Ms. Martha J. Perry, Emerita
Ms. Mary Slough Picone, Emerita

"Friends of Phoebe Needles"  is a quarterly publication of
The Phoebe Needles Center, Inc., a nonprofit organization located at

 732 Turners Creek Road; Callaway, Virginia  24067  (540) 483-1518 
or (800) 848-1677. Email PNCenter@gmail.com

Web site: www.PhoebeNeedles.org
 All gifts are fully tax deductible.


